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825 E. 7th Street, 
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Concordia, KS 66901 
Link82@ymail.com 
 
 
Hello, my name is Lorraine Palmer and I am a registered, active voter from Cloud 
County Kansas. 
 
I am asking that you please support HB 2094 for a Conscientious Exemption to state- 
mandated vaccinations. 
 
Our grandson, Christofer Palmer was severely injured by vaccinations and suffers from 
neurological disorders, learning impairment, seizures, autism and other aliments. My 
husband and I are raising Christofer and are reminded daily of dangers and life-altering 
effects of forced choices.  
 
Children are our most precious resource. To have such decisions forced upon them – 
often against the wisdom and wishes of their parents or guardians is poor policy at best. 
The forced vaccination laws pander to special interest groups, pharmaceutical companies 
and lobbyist without giving voice or consideration to the individual rights and freedoms 
of parents and children.   
 
Parents are the custodians of their children’s health and safety. Working together parents, 
guardians, doctors and legislators can protect the right of every person to make informed 
choices about vaccinations. This is an area where Kansans can offer true leadership for 
personal freedom, family rights, and individual rights that fosters an environment which 
allows decisions to be made without fear or penalty or discrimination.   
 
Thank you, 
Lorraine Palmer 


